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Since I retired as Bishop of Portsmouth in 2012, I have been regularly engaged in hugely rewarding supply work in my home diocese of Clifton, filling in for priests who are sick or who need a break.

Each day, I offer a prayer of thanksgiving that I am no longer involved in the difficult task of appointing priests to pastoral care and duties in the parishes, when there simply are not enough priests to go round. I recently became involved in a minor way in the work of the Movement for Married Clergy and I am increasingly convinced that, sooner rather than later, the Church in this country and, as it seems from your correspondence columns, further afield, will rightly have to move towards the ordaining of married men.

Many times a day as I pray the Our Father, I am struck by the words “Give us this day our daily bread and forgive us our trespasses”. I fear we are in danger of becoming a Church in which the celebration of the Eucharist – the “daily bread” - and the Sacrament of Reconciliation – the “forgiveness of trespasses” - will become increasingly difficult because of the shortage of priests and the overstretching of those already engaged in their generous ministry.

Pope Francis has indicated that he is open to approaches by bishops’ conferences seeking permission to ordain married men. This is surely the logical step forward and I find this increasingly to be the “mind of the Church”, at least in those parishes where I am pastorally engaged. I now only occasionally attend the meetings of our Bishops’ Conference, and so have no real voice, but I am convinced that my brethren should begin to take very seriously the need to extend priestly ordination to married men, before “our daily bread and the forgiveness of our trespasses” become a distant memory. A Church that cannot celebrate the sacraments for the people of God can scarcely be the Church that Christ founded.

Bishop Crispian Hollis, Emeritus Bishop of Portsmouth, Mells, Somerset
